Penn Township Park Minutes:  6-2-15  
Call To Order:  6:02 pm at Harcrest Park

In Attendance:  Karen Trempus, Melissa Walter, Scott Gumto, Bob Pilat, Doug Roth, and resident John Trempus.

Minutes from 5-5-15  approved with no additions or corrections.

Old Business:  

Barn Clean up:  Doug contacted Butler Co. Sheriff Dept. to see if they might be interested in do some clean up work for work release, they haven’t returned the call.  Road crew is extremely busy, but will try and spend some time doing cleanup each week.
Pavilion: Doug met with Nick Helfer and his father at the pavilion site, it is staked out and ready to be excavated.

Bag Giveaway:  Bob reports his work on the logo and banner.  Committee

thanks him for his fine work.  An order for 1000 bags will be requested for Township approval.  

Permits:  Doug met with Veronica Bennett from KLH Engineering and Butler Co Conservation to discuss the wetland impacts.  Veronica is going to send a proposal to the Township. 
Scout Projects: Jacob Becker is working on the Gazebo pad and Bennon Luffy is placing markers on the trails to show the trail lengths.  Mitchell Walter placed some more bird houses in the Park.  



Gas Lease:  Second royalty check comes in, approx.  $2200.00

Tree Revitalize: Doug recommends not applying for the Tree Revitalize Grant at this time, it is too complicated for the time left to apply.   

New Business:  

Arborvitae:  Eric Mock and Paul Walter secured 82 arborvitae for the Park from Lowes in Richland Township.  The shrubbery was very dry and destined for the dumpster.  Eric told Paul and Paul told Doug.  The bushes were planted May 18th and 19th and watered by the Fire Dept.  Hopefully they will grow.  Doug thanks Eric and Paul for thinking of the Park.  
Other Business:  

Volleyball Court:  The Committee would like to check with Scout Charlie Cook to see if the hardware for the volleyball court can be obtained and set up.  There still is some more landscape work to be done, but play could begin.


Wetlands:  Scott Gumto suggests moving the driveway to circumvent the wetland.  It is agreed this is a good idea and the committee walks to the site to check if it would be possible.  Doug will contact Veronica about this.  

Ajournment:  6:45 pm

Next Meeting:  Due to a conflict, the next Park Meeting will be held on July 6th at the Harcrest Park, 6:00 pm.  

Respectively Submitted:  Doug Roth

